
Annual Meeting - 2017



Agenda

• Welcome and Introduction - 15 mins

• Call for volunteers – 5 mins

• Events Review – 40 mins
• Roadside Cleanup – Brenda Mullaney and Jan Allard

• Membership Update – Chap Nystedt

• Lake Level – John Chapin

• Lake Host Program – Marsha and Pat Chiumiento, Nancy Bryant

• Water Quality Testing – Mark Sullivan

• River Milfoil and Cyanobacteria – Fred Quimby

• New Durham Day – Nicole Hunter

• Moose Mountain Regional Greenway – Ron Gehl

• Annual Finance Review – 20 mins

• Merrymeeting Watershed Overlay District – Jeff Allard and Paul 
Raslavicus – 10 mins

• Presentation of Slate and Election of MMLA Board – 10 mins

• Any other business / close – as needed



Welcome
Bill Bassett, President, MMLA



Thanks for your help

• Roadside Cleanup - Brenda Mullaney, Jan Allard, and all the volunteers

• Lake Hosting – Marsha and Pat Chiumiento, Nancy Bryant

• Fireworks – Russ Weldon

• Lake Level – John Chapin

• Newsletter – Mark Sullivan, Jan Bell, article authors

• Event signs - Donna Reiss, Bill Bassett

• Facebook – Melanie Cormier

• Website – Mark Sullivan

• Clubhouse prep and parking - Evan Goldner and staff

• Walt Silva – leaving board after 27 years

• Protect and Preserve Task Force - Jeff Allard, Bill Bassett, Jan Bell, John Brucker, Nancy 
Bryant, Chris Cairns, Kathy Cairns, Jim Fenske, Faith Fenske, Alex Raslavicus, Paul Raslavicus, Susie Raslavicus, 
Angie Schmid, Stephanie Schmid 



State of The Loon
The Natural History, Challenges, and 

Successes of Loons in New Hampshire
Saturday, August 12, 9:00 AM

Harry Vogel, Lead Biologist, Loon Preservation Committee

Have you ever wondered why a loon’s eyes are red?  Why loon chicks ride 
on their parents’ backs?  What loons are saying with those eerie calls in 

the night?  Join biologist Harry Vogel as he talks about this unique symbol 
of New Hampshire’s wild lakes and its special place in the hearts of New 

Hampshire residents.  Harry will talk about loons, challenges facing loons, 
and the Loon Preservation Committee’s work to safeguard New 

Hampshire’s threatened loon population.



Volunteer Sheets



Annual Review

Programs and Finance



Roadside cleanup – Jan Allard, Brenda Mullaney

• Approximately 50 participants this year
• The first MMLA event of the season 

(Memorial Day Weekend)
• Great community service event for 

families and good way to reacquaint 
with neighbors and help beautify our 
lake

• Thank you to everyone who participated 
and hope to see you all next year!



Membership Update
Chap Nystedt

2017- to date 218 (goal 275)

2016 248  (goal 250)

2015-2016 211
2014-2015 232
2013-2014 156
2012-2013 202
2011-2012 246

of approximately 500 homes



Lake Level – mmlake.org/LakeWaterLevel.html

John Chapin



Lake Host Program – Marsha and Pat Chiumiento 

Nancy Bryant



Water Quality Testing

• Once a week – ideally April to October

• Thanks to,

• Results can be found on MMLA website
• http://mmlake.org/mmla_08_association.htm

2016 Highlights Report

Mary Poston 
(coordinator)

Roger Hickey

Greg Poston Stephanie Schmidt

Bill Malay Celeste Crowley

Bill McGrew (captain) Mark Sullivan

http://mmlake.org/mmla_08_association.htm


River Milfoil and Cyanobacteria
Fred Quimby, Russ Weldon 

1. Update on variable milfoil in New Durham

2. Update on cyanobacteria and phosphorus levels 
in the Merrymeeting River

3. Formation of the Cyanobacteria Mitigation 
Steering Committee

4. CMSC working groups

5. Spring runoff into the MMR 

6. Watershed management planning including the 
Merrymeeting Lake watershed

fwq1@cornell.edu, for further questions

mailto:fwq1@cornell.edu


New Durham Day
Nicole Hunter



Mission:
The mission of MMRG is to identify and protect important natural resource 

areas, including water resources, farm and forestlands, wildlife habitat, 
recreational areas, cultural and scenic areas; to educate others about these 

efforts, and to join protected lands to form greenways.





MMRG 
CONSERVATION 
ACTION PLAN

Our Home, Our Land, Our Tomorrow

• Planners Dan Sundquist and 
Steve Whitman

• Delphi Process
• Emphasis on Local Values









Finance Review
Mark Sullivan, MMLA Treasurer



FY16 & FY17 Income



FY16 & FY17     Expenses



FY16 & FY17     Expenses



Fiscal Review – Balance Sheet



Finance Review – Fund Balances



Merrymeeting Watershed 
Overlay District 

PASSED BY NEW DURHAM VOTERS MARCH, 2017





Major Provisions

• Conservation of open land is preferred

• Twelve acre minimum lot size
• Two acres for dwelling

• 10 acres could be placed into Current Use taxation

• Single family homes only with or without an ADU

• No structure shall protrude into the skyline

• Open Conservation Subdivisions (cluster housing) 
not permitted

• Forestry and agriculture are permitted and, in fact, 
encouraged



Election of Officers



Proposed Officers and BOD

Bill Bassett - President Chris Cairns

Chap Nystedt - Vice-president John Chapin

Brenda Mullaney - Secretary Pat Chiumiento

Mark Sullivan – Treasurer Susan Glenney

Jan Allard Sue Kowalski

Jeff Allard Tom Mottl

Jan Bell Russ Weldon

Nancy Bryant (open)



Q & A
All Members



Closing Remarks
Bill Bassett, MMLA President


